
Memorial services on 22. July 2012 
In remembrance of the terror attacks in Oslo and Utøya Friday 22. July 2011, there will be official 
memorial services in two churches:  in Oslo Cathedral and in Hole church, in Vik municipality, near 
Utøya. 

In both services, members of the Royal family, members of the Government and AUF (the Youth 
movement of the Norwegian Labour Party) will participate.  

Journalists are welcome to the church services. Please send a request for seat reservation 
siv.thompson@kirken.no 
 
There will only be room for only a few photographers in both churches; hence there will be pool-
pictures available afterwards.  

Live footage: NRK through the EBU-network 
Press-photos: NTB Scanpix through international bureaus or info@stellapictures.no  

Hole church is quite small, but the service will be transferred to a big screen outside the church. Cars 
will not be allowed outside Hole church, but there will be continuous transport by prepaid taxis from 
Vik, the official center of Hole municipality and Helgelandsmoen, both places are to find along E 16.  
(You can either use Google maps, Hole kommune administrasjon, Sollihøgda, follow the Street 
view/Yellow man. Or you can use these coordinates to the church:  GPS/POI: 60.0978,10.2164 or 
GPS/UTM: 234125E, 6671928N)  

Oslo Cathedral is in Karl Johans gate 11 in Oslo. 

Both services start at 11:00 AM. 
Due to security measures, everyone has to be inside the church by 10:30 AM in Hole church and 
10:40 AM in Oslo Cathedral. 

Best wishes 

 

Siv Thompson, 
Adviser on Communication, Church of Norway 
www.kirken.no/english 

Contactinformation: 
siv.thompson@kirken.no 
office +47 23 08 12 08 
cell phone +47 482 482 54 
address: Rådhusgata 1-3, Oslo 
postal address: P.O. Box 799 Sentrum, 0106 Oslo, Norway 
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